
 

                       30th June 2023 As God’s family we love, learn and play together.  

Dear All 

It was very disappointing to have to cancel sports day. We were all really looking forward to what is one of the best days of 

the year. I understand many of you would have booked time off work to attend so I apologise for the inconvenience it 

caused. We are praying for the sun to shine on Wednesday 19th July and hope that you will still be able to come along and 

join us. We are looking forward to more sport on Monday night at the KS2 district sports. This is a fantastic event, like a big 

sports days against all our local schools. Good luck to our team who are attending.  

I hope to see you next Friday at our summer Fair. This is a brilliant evening which allows us to enjoy time together as a 

school family but also raises a huge amount of money which makes  a real difference to the education we can provide the 

children. Thank you so much for your support: whether it is planning, helping out, donations, attending, tidying up.  

This week we have said goodbye to Mr Silva who has taught our Y3  class since January. We are so grateful for all his 

kindness and care for the children and wish him good luck in his forthcoming wedding. Mrs Purcell, our lovely school bursar, 

is also moving on to a new job. We thank her for everything she has done to look after our school, children, staff, parents 

and governors and wish her all the best for the future. We welcome Miss Kelly to our teaching team and hope she will be 

very happy working here.  Please do come and say hello, if there is anything I can help with. Kindest regards, Mrs Kirby  

  

Trips and Events 

 

 Sports News 

Year 1 Class Worship  Y2 visit St Luke’s RC Church  

Yr2 paid a visit to St Luke’s Church and were met by Pauline who       
answered their questions whilst exploring the church. They spoke about 
the things that were similar and different about St Luke’s Church and St 
Laurence Church.   

“I liked that it was different to St 
Laurence Church.” Jacob 

“There were lots of seats so we 
could sit in them.” Finley 

“I liked the stained glass window.” 
Anabel 

Yr1 shared their class worship with 
their daddies.  When asked about 
some of their favourite things about 
the worship: 

Isabelle said ‘because our daddies 
were there.’ 

Daisy said they sang her favourite 
song, ‘The times you are there.’ 

Thomas loved singing ‘Superhero.’ 

Tri Golf  

Last week we had a wonderfully full day 
of tri golf at Helsby Sports Club. A year 3 
team attended in the morning and a year 
5/6 team attended in the afternoon.  

The event was a festival to promote 
sport and to celebrate and encourage more children to become involved in             
competitive events.  

All of the children had an excellent time and we are sure they will all be excited to become involved in more events like 
this. 

Well done Tri Golf teams  



 Achievements                   

  
Wednesday 5th July   Y5 Halle trip  
    Y6 Gurdwara visit  
Friday 7th July    Summer Fair  
Mon 10th/Tues 11th July Y6 Induction Day Helsby  
Tuesday 11th July   Y1 visit to Bickley Farm   
Wed 12th  Thurs 13th July Yr6 Leavers’ Play  6pm   
Friday 14th  July  Reception Assembly 9.15am 
Tuesday 18th July   Transition morning  
Wednesday 19th July  Sports Day 9.30am  
Thursday 20th July  Yr 6 Leavers’ Service  9.30am  
Friday 21st July   End of Term 

Dear Friends, 

We have many different 

services and events at church: 

Holy Communion: 

Sundays at 8am and 10am.  

Tuesdays at 7pm 

Messy Church for families at 

3pm every 1st Sunday of the 

month during term time.  

Still Point: a reflective, quiet 

service at 4pm every 3rd 

Sunday of the month.  

Toddler praise: for babies 

and preschool children at 10am 

every Wednesday during term-time.  

Love and blessings, Rev Elaine �  

News from Rev Elaine 

 
Class Teachers for 2023-24 

Nursery Mrs Cummings 

Reception Mrs Evans 

Year 1   Miss Riddiough 

Year 2   Mrs Edge 

Year 3  Miss Kelly 

Year 4  Mrs Griffiths (3 days) 

Year 5  Miss Conlan 

Year 6  Mr Coates  

Changes to the School Day 

The DfE expects all schools to deliver a school week of 
32.5 hrs from September 2023. This means a slight 
change to our school day. From September, the school 
day will start at 8.45am and all children will finish at 
3.15pm. In the morning gates will still open at 8.40am, 
and in the afternoon at 3.05pm. 

Nursery Consultation 

Please provide your views on the consultation document 
to lower the school’s age range so that we can continue 
to provide Early Years education in our fabulous, nursery 
class.  Thank you for your support.  

 

 Dates for the Diary 

Notices 

ADDING A BIT OF SPARKLE ! 

Congratulations to Hetty, Daisy and 
Eva who raised a whopping £1000. 
They took part  in the Chester     
Sparkle Walk to raise funds for the   
Hospice of the Good Shepherd. 

 

Raffle  Games 

Summer Fair 

Headteachers Award 
Rec— Abby, Bradley & Evan 
Year 1—Ren & Lily 
Year 2—Esme & Millie  
Year 3—Everyone! 
Year 4—Ava & Zac  
Year 5— Dylan & Josh  
Year 6—Alex & Olly 


